## **BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS**



**CITY OF LA CROSSE** 

400 LA CROSSE ST LA CROSSE, WI 54601 PHONE (608) 789-7599 FAX (608) 789-8322 MATHIAS HARTER, Mayor
RICHARD SWANTZ, Council Member
ROBERT SEAQUIST, Council Member
DALE J HEXOM, Dir. of Public Works
RANDY TURTENWALD, City Engineer
LAWRENCE KIRCH, City Planner
TERI LEHRKE, City Clerk - Secretary

March 26, 2013

Honorable Mayor and Common Council Members

Re: 13-0148 Resolution approving developing the Naval Reserve Site as a "Pocket Neighborhood" and appropriation of funds for site planning and architectural services.

## Ladies and Gentlemen:

The Board of Public Works considered the above matter at their meeting on March 25, 2013, and recommended the same be approved with an amendment to designate the correct source of funds as: 1) 2011 CDBG Planning Funds 22548215-578120; and 2) 2012 CDBG Planning Funds 22558215-578120.

Sincerely,

Richard Swantz
Dick Swantz
President

/tll